

## English Martyrs School, St. Mark Street, London E1 8DJ Tel: 020 7709 0182 www.englishmartyrs.towerhamlets.sch.uk Headteacher – Miss B Nugent

Mission Statement "We are special people on a journey, growing and learning together in search of excellence, as we follow in the footsteps of Jesus."

Values: Love – Respect - Honesty

4th May 2023

Dear Parents,

I hope you had a good bank holiday weekend and are looking forward to another one this weekend for King Charles' Coronation.

**Coronation Celebration** - The Coronation Celebration event on Friday afternoon is an opportunity to come together and enjoy your children's energy and enthusiasm as they perform their summer concert for you - their royal family!

On Friday, to celebrate the coronation pupils will have a 'Coronation Celebration Lunch' which will consist of coronation quiche, sausage roll, sandwiches, wraps and homemade shortbread biscuits. Pupils may come to school wearing red, white and blue.

I will unfortunately miss the celebration as I will be at home for my brother's memorial Mass. I thank Mrs Pannell for her organisation of the event and all staff for their support. An outline of the events for Friday from 1:30pm are on the school website. Please note that if it is raining all events will be held in the school hall. Please visit the hall to see the children's works of art.

**Feast of The English Martyrs** - Pupils from Years 1-6 attended Mass in English Martyrs Church today to celebrate the Feast of The English Martyrs.

Year 6 End of Key Stage 2 assessments - Year 6 pupils and staff received a special blessing from Fr Alex at Mass today to give them encouragement and perseverance during their week of SATS, Standardised Assessment Tests which begin on Tuesday.

We wish Year 6 every success next week and thank Mrs Pasha, Miss Freeman, Mrs McInroy, Mrs Johnson, Mrs de la Cruz and all staff who have worked to prepare them for their assessments, I am sure they will do their teachers, their families and themselves very proud.

**Holiday Childcare** - Half term holiday childcare scheme will be held in St Anne's and Guardian Angels school, Underwood Rd, London E1 5AW from 30<sup>th</sup> May until 2<sup>nd</sup> June. For more information click here.

Yours sincerely,

Miss B Nugent

